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THE COMMON COUNCIL OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WILL HOLD A REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM OF THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON TUESDAY, JANUARY 25, 2011 AT 7:34 P.M.

The meeting of the New Albany City Council was called to order by President John Gonder at 7:30 p.m.  
MEMBERS PRESENT: Council Members Mr. Coffey, Mr. Caesar, Mr. Price, Mr. McLaughlin, Mr. Gahan, Mrs. Benedetti, Mr. Messer, and President John Gonder . Mr. Zurschmiede was absent
ALSO PRESENT: Marcey Wisman, City Clerk, Matthew Lorch, Council Attorney   

INNVOCATION:  Reverend Steve Burke gave the invocation.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

ROLL CALL:
APPROVAL OR CORRECTION OF THE FOLLOWING MINUTES:

Mr. Gonder moved to approve the January 3rd meeting minutes, Mr. Price second, all voted in favor.

COMMUNICATIONS – PUBLIC:

Sheriff Darrell Mills addressed the board regarding the resolution for the security in the building. He informed them that they have been working on the security of the building for over two years He explained that the County Council gave them funds to hire more officers, and he is getting an x-ray machine through the U.S. Marshal’s office. He stated that he recycled some metal detectors that they have in the building, but he is still short about $100,000 for 4 more correctional officers and would only need this financing for 1 year.
There were lengthy questions regarding the need for security and how to fund a new system. 
COMMUNICATIONS – CITY OFFICIALS:

Mr. Price stated that he has a scheduling conflict with the Redevelopment Commission and asked if Mr. Zurschmiede would be interested in filling the opening. 
Mr. Zurschmiede stated that he would. 
All voted in favor of Mr. Zurschmiede being on the Redevelopment board.

Mr. Coffey stated that he checked into it and the person sitting on the Urban Enterprise Board has to be from that zone so he will take the opening. 
Mr. Malysz explained that they received a memo regarding a resolution for an additional $2M from NSP3 and asked that they amend their agenda in order to vote on this item tonight. 
COMMUNICATIONS – MAYOR
APPOINTMENTS:

APPROVAL OF CF-1 FORMS:

INTRODUCTION OF ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS:

READING

R-11-01
Resolution Establishing Security Regimen for 

Gonder 


the City-County Building
Mr. Gonder moved for the approval of R-11-01, Mr. Messer second, all voted in favor.
Mr. Coffey asked if they need to continue with this since the Sheriff is already working on this issue.
Mr. Gonder stated that he feels that they need to move forward with this to show support for what the Sheriff is working on.

Mr. Messer stated that he feels they need to go ahead with the support of $100,000
There was a lengthy discussion regarding the system the Sheriff is hoping to implement and he explained where the equipment is coming from and told the council that they will just need the extra help from Council to fund the system. 
Mr. Zurschmiede asked how quickly they would be able to implement this program if the city appropriated the money.

Sheriff Mills stated that they could have it up and running within 30-90 days but without the funding he couldn’t do anything before the first of the year. He stated that this also includes silent alarm systems for any office that hold money and he believes that it should include the Mayor’s office as well. 
Mr. Coffey asked if it was the type of x-ray machine that they are having so much controversy at the airports over. 

Sherriff Mills said that it was not. 

Mr. Coffey moved to amend the agenda to vote on R-11- 02, Mr. Gonder second, all voted in favor
R-11-02
Resolution of the Common Council of the City of New Albany to 


Authorize Submission of an NSP3 Proposal to the Indiana Housing


& Community Development Authority. 

Mr. Price introduced R-11-02 for approval, Mr. McLaughlin second, all voted in favor.
Mr. Zurschmiede asked if there was anyone to answer questions.

Mr. Gonder asked if the $2,000,000 would also go toward the S. E. Jones area.

Mr. Fulmore explained that the S.E. Jones is the only area that this grant can be used in.

Mr. Gonder asked how many houses they can rehab with the $2,000,000

Mr. Fulmore stated that they could do 12 to 22 houses and explained the requirements for a house to be considered for rehab. 

Mr. Gonder asked if this money was recycled and something they could continue to use. 

Mr. Fulmore explained that as long as the money is there they will continue to do the work. 

Mr. Zurschmiede asked out of the first pool of money how much was dedicated. 
Mr. Fulmore stated that as of September they had to have the full amount dedicated and it was for a total of 32 houses in the amount of $6.7M.
Mr. Zurschmiede asked how much that was per house. 

Mr. Fulmore stated that he doesn’t have the numbers in front of him but he could get that information to them. 
Mr. Zurschmiede stated that it comes out to about $200,000.00 a piece and asked what the average value of these houses would be. 

Mr. Fulmore stated that he would assume they would go between $70,000.00-$110,000.00
Mr. Coffey asked if they were allowed to tear the house down and start over because that would seem cheaper. He stated that it is hard to justify spending $200,000.00 to rehabilitate a house and then sell it for $70-$100,000.00

Mr. Fulmore stated that they are able to start from scratch with a home but they need to keep in mind that this would be the standard for the neighborhood. He explained that this is strictly residential and no commercial buildings would be touched with this money. 
Mr. Gonder asked if he would look at the gap between what was spent on the house and what it sold for as an investment in the neighborhood. 
Mr. Fulmore said absolutely.
Mr. Malysz explained the differences in NSP1, NSP2 and NSP3 and explained that they funds are used to rehabilitate these areas and have been successful in doing so.  

Mr. Messer asked how many salaries besides the contractors were paid out of these funds. 
Mr. Fulmore stated that New Directions has a full support staff and he couldn’t tell them a number without looking into it. 

Mr. Malysz stated that the information they are looking for would best come from Joe ________ or Lisa Thompson who are not here tonight but they will get that information to them. He explained that the parameters of the program state that no more than 20% of the funds go into administration and developer fees. 

Mr. Fulmore stated that 80% of the money is going into construction and back into the neighborhood and not all of the 20% goes into salaries and explained that there are several other fees that are involved. 

Mr. Malysz stated that their questions are legitimate and if they want detailed information they will get that for them.  

Mr. Messer stated that he thinks it is important for the public to know how these funds are being spent and he knows that this has to be done but he thinks it would be done a lot cheaper if the private sector was involved. 

Mr. Malysz stated that the private sector is involved. 

Mr. Zurschmiede stated that he would like a breakdown of how much of the money goes into salaries before the next meeting. He stated that he thinks this is a total waste of resources because it was a pot of free money and they needed to spend it as fast as possible. 
MISCELLANOUS ITEMS:
Shaunna Graf - Greenway Annual Report
Ms. Graf reviewed the annual report for December 2009 to December 2010. 

Mr. McLaughlin asked if there will be a phase that will include the K&I bridge.
Ms. Graf stated that there have been talks, but Norfolk Southern is not willing to cooperate.
ADJOURN:
There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 8:56 p.m. 

_____________________________


_____________________________

Jeff Gahan, President 




Marcey Wisman, City Clerk
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